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To the Landmarks Commission,

The intent of this project is to replace all but one window at 1431 Spaight Street. The irreparable
windows are in extreme disrepair with rotting wood, over 80% failed glazing, and with broken
counterweights, which creates an unsafe environment for the children in the househoid due to
unstable conditions. The goal is to install windows with vinyl replacements that match the
original design, incorporating the original grills. Additionally, replacement will eliminate the
aftermarket storm windows will restore the house to the initial facade.

The unique front upper architectural window (first photo) will be restored to its original design
and function to uphold the visual integrity of the Marquette Bungalow District.

There are twenty-eight windows on this home, and the intention of the project is to replace them
all to ensure they continue to display the period look. All of the windows suffer from dry rot and
failed glazing. In order to repair all of the dry rot, a two-part epoxy and consolidator would have
to be used which would only guarantee a life span of eight to ten years. Every window sash
would take up to a week for one person to repair. The total cost of repair versus replacement is
upwards of three times based on an estimate from Brunsell Lumber and Millwork and
restoration experience. Additionally, the aftermarket storm screens will be negated, and the
basement-level glass-brick window will be replaced with a period-appropriate window.

We didn’t want to burden the Commission with pictures of all windows, but have provided a
selection of the ones that exemplify the need for replacement.

The secondary project intent is to upgrade the aluminum siding with vinyl because the current
siding is fading and in disrepair. It will be replaced with double-four lap vinyl siding to match the

existing aluminum siding. Replacing the siding will increase the vibrancy of the house and
complete the 1400 block of Spaight Street.

With your approval, we look forward to starting this project and improving the safety and
energy-efficiency of the house while improving the cohesiveness of the historical integrity of the

neighborhood.

Thank you.
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